






November 4, 2011
The Honorable Barack Obama

President, the United States of America

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue N W
Washington, D C 20500, U S A

Dear Mr. Obama,

re taxation without representation, the IRS, the OVDI, and US citizenship
This letter is a follow-up to my earlier correspondence of September 6, 2011, in which I wrote you in your capacity as my elected representative. 
May I briefly remind you of my situation.  I have been a resident of Canada since 1973 and a naturalized citizen of Canada since 1986.  Although I do not believe that I am a US citizen any longer, according to current practices in the United States the US government still claims me as such.

As I outlined earlier I have not voted in a US election since moving to Canada in 1973.  In fact, I have no legal or residential qualifications to vote in any municipal, county, or state election, nor am I am able to choose a Representative or Senator to the US Congress.  If I am considered a US citizen, it appears I am without elected representation.  
There is, fortunately, one election in which I am eligible to vote:  the Presidential election.  This means, Mr. President, that as one of your constituents you are my only elected representative.  Consequently, I am turning to you for assistance.   
I earlier raised three issues for which I sought your assistance.

1.  The first issue concerns the obligation of US citizens, regardless of residence, to file US federal income tax returns reporting worldwide income.  Many of the thousands of us living in Canada have not filed these returns because we either did not know we had to file them or because we have become citizens of another country.  We have not attempted to avoid our taxation responsibilities.  We pay a goodly sum each year to the Canadian government. 

In recent months, however, the Internal Revenue Service has decided that undisclosed non-US financial accounts are a priority.  The IRS has announced stiff penalties for all those considered US citizens who have not filed income tax returns or disclosed their Canadian accounts through the Foreign Bank Account Report (FBAR).  Please note: the stiff penalties are not for any current or back taxes owed.  They are simply penalties for not filing returns or the FBAR.  Is this a fair way to deal with law abiding, hard working, honest people?
2.  The second issue concerns our children.  According to current US legislation, where one or both parents are considered US citizens, their children, although born outside the United States, automatically receive US citizenship.  These children too are subject to the provisions that they must file US tax returns and disclose “foreign” assets through the FBAR.  If not filed, they also suffer the consequences of the IRS penalties.


Yet these children are Canadian.  They were born, raised, and educated in Canada.  They have never lived or worked in the United States.  They make no claim on the United States and receive none of its benefits.  They have no affiliation with its government or its officials.  In many cases they have never set foot south of the border.  Why then are they subject to US taxes and disclosures, and the substantial IRS penalties for non-filing and non-disclosure?
3.  The third issue is our exposure to the US Estate Tax.  Upon my death, since the US considers me a citizen, my children will be subject to the US Estate Tax as well as any taxes levied by the Canadian government.  This means that my children will be taxed twice on the same assets, in many cases assets which are clearly Canadian and have no link whatsoever to the United States.    

In my letter of September 6, 2011, I specifically asked you, as my elected representative, to assist me and intercede with the appropriate parties to:

 
1)  waive the significant penalties for not filing tax returns and the FBAR;

2)  waive the requirement that our children file US tax returns and disclose their Canadian accounts and assets; and 

3)  eliminate or modify the US estate tax to avoid the double taxation associated with US and Canadian estate taxes.   
The purpose of this letter is to ask you the status of my requests.  I am especially anxious because there are deadlines approaching.  For example, the IRS Offshore Voluntary Disclosure Initiative (OVDI) has a deadline of November 30, 2011.  (The OVDI is a program whereby accepted individuals, who have not filed tax returns or completed the FBAR, can avoid the risk of criminal prosecution; they must, however, disclose all their interests in non-US accounts and pay a stiff penalty of 5 or 25% of one year’s assets.)
Since I wrote you in September there are a number of public and private statements which offer hope, but no firm resolution.  Here are three of those statements of which I am aware.
A.  As you probably know the Canadian Minister of Finance, Jim Flaherty, has expressed concerns directly to the US government about the threat of stiff penalties faced by thousands of Canadian residents and citizens simply for failing to file a return.  As Mr. Flaherty pointed out, it has become a frightening prospect for many, causing unnecessary stress and fear among law abiding, honest, hardworking individuals.  Minister Flaherty has requested the US government to show flexibility and leniency.  
Has the US government responded to those requests? 

B.  The US Ambassador to Canada, David Jacobson, has publicly acknowledged these anxieties and fears on the part of the thousands who live in Canada.  He has stated that there is sympathy from the head of the IRS and that something will be done.  Meanwhile, Mr. Jacobson says to “sit tight” and wait for more positive news.  
When does the “sit tight” end and the positive news begin?
C.  I spoke recently with an IRS official in Austin, Texas; I understand he works specifically with the OVDI.  After I explained my situation he said that he could not give any specific advice because everything is in a “holding pattern.”  His general advise, however, is to “sit tight” and wait and see what will happen.  He pointed out that the issues are clearly something that will be dealt with at a much higher level than the tax authorities; he mentioned the State Department and negotiations between the US and Canadian governments. 

I asked this official specifically about children of supposed US citizens.  Where were they in this turmoil?  He said that under current US law they too must file and act in accordance with existing provisions.  But then he added that the issue of children is something else that has to be decided at a higher level.   
When will the “holding pattern” end?  What is the status of the decisions made at a higher level?  Are there active discussions between the US and Canadian governments which will lead soon to an announcement?  What is the status of our children?

In conclusion, I would like to repeat my comments from September 6.  I retain great respect for the United States but the manner in which these issues have been presented are alarming.  I (we) can not “sit tight” for ever, especially since a November 30 deadline for applying under the OVDI is fast approaching.  I call upon you again to act as my elected representative.  Please intervene on my behalf, and on behalf of the hundreds of thousands of others caught in this web of uncertainty and unwarranted financial punishment.






Yours sincerely,






Maurice Williams

 cc.  David Jacobson, US Ambassador to Canada
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